
TSCA Board Meeting

March 11 2025

Board Members Attendance

William Schmeisser

Don Padgett

Ryan Ooten

Rhonda Barfield

Joe Calabrace

Danie Tate

Rick archer

*Quorum established of 7, "All Board Members" refers to the Board Quorum on the call.

Board Members NOT In Attendance

- Kevin Brogdon
- Kevin griffin
- Brian Harris
- Cyrus Alexander (Joins in late)
- Jody Wade
- Durand Sledge

William calls meeting to order at 18:07

William starts with still trying to change banks.

William wants matching shirts with logos for all board members.

13 shirts will cost \$70 apiece. Daniel says he would like to buy his own. Everyone agrees to buy their own shirt.

Cyrus A joins the meeting.

*Quorum established of 8, "All Board Members" refers to the Board Quorum on the call.



There is heavy discussion about shirt color.

Updates from TSCA Committees

Bylaw committee

Don P says they are waiting to hear from the NSCA about bylaw. William talked about the state shoot criteria for submitting back to back years. Don talks about the state shoot criteria, past President, and term limits for the board. Rick A talks about crossfire members. Don says NSCA doesn't allow crossfire members to get a vote. William wants to look at the high priority items which are past President and state shoot back to back to back. William says the board member emails need to be returned. People that have not returned their bio emails are Joe C, Cyrus A, Kevin G, Kevin B, and Durand S. Don gets back on track with bylaws. Valorie suggests not getting rid of the past President. Don explains that we have extra people. Stephen G worries about total change in board. William clarifies that the Delegates will still be there even if the total board changes. Daniel C says he has plans for a board position. William suggested we take a vote on one year or removal of the past President. Don P makes a motion for amendment of section 9 past president and also annual state tournament to incorporate section one and new sections b and d. William seconds. All board members approve. Motion passes.

Points race committee

William says we need to decide how to spend \$1500. Clubs are donating to Points Races. Committee needs to look at changes like maybe adding extra options. Steven Greer asked about carrying the points up to the next class. Don P talks about taking points from lower class to upper class. Points are like all American ranks. William discusses the original points with the shooter to discourage sandbagging. Joey states Scorechaser released the ability to run leagues and this might help.

State Shoot committee

Daniel T wants to honor Mike Redmond at the state shoot. Don P suggested a Hall of Fame for Mike Redmond. Rick suggests a Mike Redmond memorial shoot Joe C says states you can have Mike Redmond name in it. William suggested maybe Mike Redmond prelim. Donnie C suggests a scholarship named after Mike Redmond. Rhonda says all the trophies are ordered if most of them are in. Pins are in and are cute. She talks about incentives at 150, 200, 250, and so on for sign up prizes. She wants to do the giveaways before the



banquet. Steven Greer asked about TSCA apparel. William explains why we cut ties with the apparel company. Joe C says there is a place in Franklin that does apparel. Name of the company is twine graphics.

Junior/Sub-Junior committee


William motions to rename Mike Redmond TSCA Grant. Rick Archer second. All board members approved. William says Brian Harris suggested May 1 for the graduating seniors deadline to submit their application. Would like to present it at the June 12 meeting.

Hall of Fame committee

Ryan O sent an email to his committee. He wants to come up with a point system. Don P suggests that it be the TSCA members who nominate. Stephen Greer noticed the Hall of Fame started in 2024. He is also worried that people won't know who to vote for. William suggested a bio with the nominations. Rick A says we need a Hall of Fame shoot to raise money for the Hall of Fame. Donnie C explains how to find shooter info.

2026 TN state tournament and board elections

William asks about the board elections and shoot date request. Said he would like July 1 to be the day for board elections and club bids. Her and have those bids returned by September 1. And then hold state shoot and board elections from September 8 to September 25, 2025. Want the 2026 state shoot announced at the 2025 state shoot banquet. Don P suggests article 11 section 1 b and d. Also to remove section 9 from Board of Directors Donnie sees as a quorum is difficult to achieve every meeting Don P says we need to get on absent board members Stephen G agrees with Donnie C. He asked if there's any way to encourage members to be at all meetings. Don P says delegates are required to attend Meetings or get removed from position. Don also says we can make it more convenient to attend. Kevin G is working a lot of hours. Brian Harris was on the last one. Kevin B hasn't been at a meeting in eight months. Maybe it needs to be more convenient for workers. William states that this is the first year for quarterly meetings. States maybe next year can have different times for meetings. Don P says once you run it needs to be a high priority and conversations need to be had with absent members. William asked for criteria for Tennessee's big blast shoot. Don P state bylaw committee amendment idea and read the amendment. Cyrus A says a club should apply no matter previous year. Rhonda



states other tournaments can affect dates. William states that we need criteria. Don P removed part about the date. Joe C asked about 100 miles in representative present for select selections. William Iron Man with two clubs hosting on the same day. Joe asks if Iron Man qualifies for 100 man shoot. Don asked if 80 shooters at one facility and 80 shooters at another facility are 160 shooters. Ryan O asks if Pine Ridge gets priority because of the 200 shooter points race. William says the board needs to decide. Ryan O asked if other states allow big blast to pick first. Don P reads NSCA by law on shoot priority. Rick A states a big blast has many events. Ryan O states maybe an available target to be considered. William suggests 600 targets. Rick says most have trappers. Ryan says if you had to pull your own target it shouldn't be a big blast. Don P suggests 500 minimum targets. Cyrus says 600 targets is not enough and likes mandatory trappers for big blast. Joe C warns of economics. Cyrus says that's the whole point. Joe C brings up Crossville State Super sport was not trapped. William said maybe only the main event needs to be trapped. Cyrus says the club has to make a commitment to get priority. And William says it needs to be approved by the board. William motions amendment approved with previous amendment. Don P second. All board members approved.

William tells everyone that bio pictures are needed for the website. William motions for meeting to end. Don P second. Meeting adjourned at 8:39 PM.



Budget Board Meeting

January 21, 2025

Board Members Attendance

William Schmeisser

Don Padgett

Ryan Ooten

Rhonda Barfield

Cyrus Alexander

Jody Wade

Brian Harris

Durand Sledge

Daniel Tate

Quorum established of 9 "All Board Members" refers to Board Quorum on the call.

Board Members **NOT** in Attendance

Kevin Brogdon

Kevin Griffin

Joe Calabrace

Rick Archer

William calls meeting to order at 18:05

First item - Moving bank account

Kevin Brogdon has Don Padgett motion to move account from Legends to Regions bank.

Jody Wade second. All board members approve. Motion passes.



Kevin Brogdon, William Schmeisser, and Don Padgett will be signers on account.

Rick Archer present Quorum 10

Second item - SCTP collaboration committee

Table for later in the meeting.

Third item - Points race committee

Don Padgett wants to look at Points races prior to 2026.

Don Padgett asked if TSCA members know about the committees.

Ryan Ooten and William Schmeisser to put out the info in TSCA newsletter.

Joe Calabrace present Quorum 11

Fourth item - Bylaw committee suggestions

Don Padgett met with his committee. Sent updated suggestions to NSCA. Waiting on NSCA approval. Goal to have on agenda for March 2025 meeting.

Fifth item - TSCA Hall of Fame 2025


The idea is for TSCA members to vote for inductees. Don Padgett asked about a Hall of Fame committee. Donnie Caldwell worries about a popularity contest and wants a criteria and a committee. Don Padgett, Rick, Archer, Ryan Ooten, Roger Farmer, and Donnie Caldwell volunteer for the Hall of Fame committee. Ryan Ooten will be chair of the Hall of Fame committee. Jodi Way motions to accept the Hall of Fame committee. Cyrus Alexander second. All board members approved. Motion passes.

Sixth item - TSCA committee updates

Bylaw committee update none. Pointe race committee update none. Tennessee State shoot committee update by Rhonda Barfield. Rhonda states shooter pins will be approximately \$900 for 400 pins. Rhonda asks if leftover budget can be spent as seen fit for state tournament. Jodi Wade motions to approve spending on state shoot. Rick Archer second. All board members approved. Motion passes

Second item revisited

Brian Harris agrees with the budget. William Schmeisser summarizes the budget for the phone callers. Jodi Wade asks about details for drawing names. William Schmeisser says



the committee will handle drawing. Brian Harris asks if only Sctp kids are eligible. Joe Calabrace suggested we do five shooters at \$100 apiece. Rhonda Barfield states sub juniors and juniors opt out of reduced fees to stay in the money. Don Padgett motions that for the five shoots Tennessee state, Gamaliel Cup, Ducks unlimited, Freedom cup, and the night stalker that there will be five \$100 individual gifts to Tennessee State Junior and sub junior shooters. Jodi Wade second. All members approved. Motion passes. Don Padgett motions to change the name of the TSCA SCTP committee to Junior and sub Junior committee. Jodi Wade second. All board members approved. Motion passes.

Item 7 - extra expenses

TSCA stickers 2" x 7" \$.62 for 500. \$.84 for 500 for high resolution. William Schmeisser asked how many we wanted to buy. William suggests 300 stickers at five events. Jodi Wade motions to buy \$1300 worth of stickers. Don Padgett second. All board members approved. Motion passes Hall of Fame plaques from last year are being redone. Jodi Wade motions to remove \$500 giveaway. Ryan Ooten second. All board members approve. Motion passes.

Item 8 - TSCA website update

William Schmeisser asked board members for a updated photo and information. Don Padgett suggested a meet and greet at Tennessee State. William Schmeisser suggested board members wear Tennessee shirt to the Tennessee state banquet. Don Padgett suggested a blaze orange shirt. William Schmeisser suggested a white shirt. Ryan Ooten suggested Facebook and email meet the board members. William Schmeisser wants to table the shirt I did for the next meeting.

Jody Wade motions to adjourn the meeting. Don Padgett second. All board members approved.

Meeting adjourned at 19:30